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March 23, 2022 
 
 
 
Notice of Intent to Award – Harleman Park Tennis Court Project 
 
 
On March 22, 2022 at 3:00 p.m. on a video conference meeting via Zoom, the City of Cornelius 
opened bids for the Harleman Park Tennis Court Project. Two bids were submitted. The bid 
summary is shown below: 
 

Pihl, Inc. $331,205.00 
R. L. Reimers, Co. $339,943.00 

 
The low bidder for the project was Pihl, Inc of Banks, Oregon.  The City is proceeding with the 
process to award the project contract to this contractor. 
 
 
 
 
Terry Keyes, PE 
City Engineer 


